STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING

BUSINESS MEETING

MINUTES

Date:

April 17, 2014
Time:

10:45 a.m.

Location:
500 North Calvert Street  


Room 302



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

Members Present:

Michael Kastner, Chair
Joseph Radtka, Industry Member
Jon Garner, Industry Member
 

Keith Horton, Industry Member  
Gregory Schott, Industry Member 

Charles Kruger, Industry Member  
  
DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 



John Papavasiliou, Assistant Commissioner, Home & Mechanical Services
Brenda Clark, Administrative Officer



Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General


Raquel Meyers, Administrative Specialist
Others Present:




Diane Kastner, MD PHCC



Jim Berndt, MD PHCC


Jon Sargent, Joyce Agency




Dick Wagner, J. Richard Wagner, PE, LLC




Ron Lord, IAMPO

Michelle Butt, ABC Baltimore


CALL TO ORDER
Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:45 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to enter into Executive Session at 10:46 a.m. in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of this session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 11:17a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held March 20, 2014.  Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Minutes as written.

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the Executive Session held March 20, 2014.  Upon Mr. Horton’s Motion and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session as written.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS  
Formal Hearing
  Pre-Charge
     Closed Complaints      Criminally Charged 
Plum-140018
  
   Plum-140021      Plum-140033
        Plum-140036

 
   
   Plum-140022      Plum-140032
        Plum-140029

 
   
   Plum-120034      Plum-140045



                  
       Plum-140022




                   
       Plum-140023






      
       Plum-140025





     
       Plum-140026





     
       Plum-120028





      
       Plum-120029





      
       Plum-140050





      
       Plum-140052

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve      the Complaint Committee report. 

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of March 2014: 

             Plumber

      Candidates            Passed
Failed
     
Pass %





          Tested

	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	       2
	         1
	      1
	     50%  

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	       40
	         18
	     22
	     45%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	       2
	         1
	      1
	     50%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	       14
	         8
	       6
	     57%

	                              TOTAL
	      580
	         28
	     30
	     48%


Mr. Papavasiliou reported that 50 tested, 28 passed with a 48% above average from the 35% pass rate.  There are currently 13,163 active licensees.  
OLD BUSINESS:

A.  Continuing Education Credits for Inspectors 

Mr. Radtka provided the names of those individuals who attended the International Code Council Seminar, Course for IPC Design Installation and Inspection Principles.  The course was given on March 11, 2014.  The names listed below will earn 6 hours of continuing education credit:

Sureshbhai Mistry

Harold Milway

Steven Phillips
Paul Pasimetri
Tim Reynolds


Mike Turner


G. Kelly Jones

Forrest Russell

John Hughes


Mike Bedshull


Rau Ruyter

Steve Oden

Bruce Simpson

Henry Gutierrez

Noah Bradshaw
Nick Wagner
Scott Schott


Joe Grzeur


Mark Adams

Irving Davis

Kevin Kimmel


Terry Irwin


Ken Goedeke

Davis Wilson

Dave Moody


John Picco


Alan Coppage

Jeffrey Kossiakoff

Brian Wehr


Jim Berndt


Ben Taylorson

Bob Haase
Sam Wili


Charles Wilson

Roger Testaner
Mike Heil

Rick Wyre


Ray O’Brocki


Eric Booker

Vernon Gauss


Mike Fleming


Jeff Bishop


Warner Parks

Jeff Smerling
Bob Bawiec


Brian Dowell


Pobert Purkey

Tim Diehl

Rusty Nall


Timothy Meyers

Ernest Binder

James Sterling

Josh Shoa


Brian Henderson

Bauer Al

Matt Knell

Thomas Griffith

Bradley Homes

Robert Ridge 

John Geisler

Michael Zapp


Paul Badolato


Thomas Major

Zawdu Dogremalia
Robert Miller Sr.

Nick Saucedo


Bob Reese

Allen Jools

Kurt Brezinia


Charles Colly


Tom Bunker

Kurt Brezina

Ed Landa


Joe Radtka


Joseph Kane

Ernie Sappington


Bruce Henkel


Bob Burgess


David Woodard
Lawson Logh

Bob Frances


Kandy Ohler

B. B.  Continuing Education for Inspectors
Mr. Scott Schott provided the names of those individual who attended MPMIA, Inspector’s training course on February 25, 2014.  The individual names listed below will earn 2 hours of continuing education credit.

Bruce Henkel

Tom Buckley

Larry Schuyler
John Heldmyer

William Funk Jr.
Steve Fox

John Hudak

Bob Radford

James Cross

Charles Michael 
Scott Schott

Charles Chalk Jr.

Adam Knight

Craig Riston

Dave Herwig

W. Samuel Scott

C.  Continuing Education for Inspectors
 Mr. Radtdka provided the names of those individuals who attended the Maryland PHCC Trade Show Seminar that was held on March 19, 2014.  The individual names listed below will earn 1½ hours of continuing education credit.

Gary Remsburg Sr.
Paul Alexander
W. Samuel Scott
  Edward Brauning

Timothy Myers
Ernie Binder

Robert Ridge

  John Geisler

John Cecil

Larry Renner

Gary Klipp

  Wayne Kuhn

NEW BUSINESS

A.  Veterans Full Employment Act of 2013
Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Board about the Veterans Full Employment Act of 2013.  He also advised the Board that its website has been changed to reflect that information.  The Act assists recently discharged veterans and spouses of currently serving members of the United States Armed Forces, including active duty reservists and members of the National Guard to obtain occupational and professional licenses in Maryland.  

B.  Legislative Update 
  
Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Board of the Legislative updates.  He reported that HB 5 pertaining to Continuing Education, HB 361 pertaining to the State Plumbing Code and SB 375 pertaining to the exemption for disclosure of criminal records each were reviewed in Committee with unfavorable results.  Mr. Papavasiliou also reported that HB 1524 pertaining to a Task Force regarding continuing education and firm permits was introduced too late in the session.  He also informed the Board that Chapter 237 of SB 350, requiring a Master license to those appointed on or after January 1, 2014 as Electrical Inspectors and Plumbing Inspectors, it was approved by the Governor, May 2, 2013 and shall take effect on January 1, 2014. 
C.  Discussion Regarding John Quigley
Mr. Radtka informed the Board that Mr. John Quigley has passed away, Mr. Quigley was the Chief Plumbing Inspector in Annapolis.  Mr. Radtka stated that he will be a great loss to the Maryland Plumbing and Mechanical Association.
D.  Discussion Regarding Pipe Trades Technologies Inc.

Mr. Radtka informed the Board of the passing of Mr. Herbert Fishpaw on November 15, 2013.  Mr. Fishpaw had been the provider for Backflow cross connection courses for Pipe Trades Technologies, Inc.  The Board reviewed correspondence sent from Wayne Fishpaw, Herbert Fishpaw’s son, requesting the Board to allow him to succeed his father as the Backflow Provider for Pipe Trades Technologies, Inc. Wayne Fishpaw informed the Board in his correspondence that he is a master plumber gas fitter, HVACR license holder and has 27 years of experience in the industry.  He explained that he will continue Pipe Trades Technologies high standards that his father set.  Pipe Trade Technologies, Inc. maintains accreditations through ASSE & ABPA, in addition Mr. Russell Wiebking will continue as the lead instructor.
Upon Mr. Kruger’s Motion and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve Mr. Wayne Fishpaw the position as Backflow Provider for Pipe Trades Technologies, Inc. 

E.  Maryland Plumbing Mechanical Inspector Association (MPMIA) 

Mr. Ratka informed the Board that he, Mr. Kruger and Mr. Schott will be attending the 15th Annual training from April 25th through April 27th.  The curriculum will offer 8 hours of CE which would be credited to those who attend the training.        

CORRESPONDENCE
The Board reviewed correspondence from Michelle Butt, of Associated Builders and Contractors, ABC Baltimore.  Ms. Butt sent the Board a copy of re-certification for Backflow Prevention Device Technician for Mr. Michael Jones for Board review.  She stated that Mr. Jones’s re-certification certification was from the Plumbers Local Union #5 out of Washington, D.C. and inquired if it is approved by the State of Maryland.   Upon the Board’s review, it was determined that the re-certification was recognized by the Board. 
HEAT PUMP WATER MANDATE 
Chair Kastner addressed an e-mail sent by Michael Reeder from BGE Home regarding Heat Pump Water Heater Mandate.  Chair Kastner stated that the US Department of Energy (DOE) is mandating new efficiency requirements for water heaters to include electrical water heater greater than 55 gallon must utilize heat pump technology.  This mandate will take effect April 16, 2015.  Upon the Board’s review, it was determined that BGE Homes should check back with the Board in August.  
COUNSEL’S REPORT
None.
CHAIR’S REPORT
None.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT    
None.
ADJOURNMENT
Motion was made by Mr. Garner, seconded by Mr. Radtka, and unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 12:18 p.m.  
______________________________


______________________

Michael Kastner, Chair




Date

Without Corrections _______




With Corrections ________
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